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Important information for our 
customers and business partners 
on the current situation in China 
(corona virus) 
 
In December 2019, the outbreak of a new type of corona virus, which can 
lead to severe respiratory illness, became apparent in the Chinese city of 
Wuhan. 
 
Consequently, on the 23rd January 2020, China's State Council has 
announced the extension of the Lunar New Year holiday to 2 February 2020 
(originally 30 January 2020) as a key measure to control the outbreak. As a 
further containment measure, some city and provincial governments have 
ordered all companies performing work not relating to life supporting 
business to suspend operation until February 9, 2020. This also affects the 
HUBER + SUHNER locations in Shanghai and Changzhou. Other production 
and supplier companies of the BKtel group could also be affected. More 
detailed information is currently not available to us. 
 
It goes without saying that we strictly adhere to the official announcements 
and instructions in support of the government efforts to manage this 
exceptional situation. 
 
At this stage, we hope that the measures initiated will take effect and regular 
operations will resume on February 10, 2020. 
 
We assure that we do everything in our power so that resumption of 
operations is ensured and all capacities can be used again as soon as 
possible and that promised delivery dates can be met. 
 
In the meantime, our business continuity management team takes all 
possible measures to ensure the best possible health protection for our 
employees and business partners. 
 
If you have any questions, concerns or urgent matters, please contact your 
contact person. 

 


